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Windellama Garden Club 
Trivia Night 

Saturday 16th September 
Combined 

Windellama Country Markets &  

Windellama Rural Fire Brigade 

Open Day 

Sunday 17th September 

Upper shoalhaven Landcare Council 

General Meeting 

At Windellama Hall 

Wednesday 27th September 

COMMUNITY  
OUTREACH MEETING 

TUESDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 

Windellama Landcare 
Seed Drilling Demonstration Day 

Saturday 30th September 
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DEADLINE FOR COPY, ADS ETC FOR THE OCTOBER 2006 ISSUE IS 
 

WEDNESDAY,       SEPTEMBER  20TH 

IT PAYS TO ADVERTISE! 
The WINDELLAMA NEWS reaches over 

 700 households  
 

Our Advertising Charges 
              Month     Year 
For Sale/ Wanted             $ 2.50       
(maximum 3 lines) 
               ( 11 issues)               
Small advertisement             $ 6.50      $ 65.00 
(business card size) 
Quarter page advertisement  $12.00     $100.00 
Half page advertisement $20.00     $190.00 
Full page advertisement $40.00     $360.00 
Insert ready for inclusion        $25.00 
Double page discount             $70.00 

 

There will be a small extra charge for elaborate  
typesetting of ‘one-off’ ads. 

 

All advertising enquiries to Denise Johnson 
 

ALL ADVERTISING COPY MUST BE  
ACCOMPANIED BY PAYMENT 

(cheques made payable to Windellama News). 

The WINDELLAMA NEWS  
 

Subscriptions  -  please send your details and 
$20  (cheques payable to ‘Windellama News’)  
to cover the annual cost of postage. 
All cheques please post to: 

The Secretary, 
Cathy Meehan, 19 Willow Glen Rd 

Tarago, 2580 
 
If you have any short articles, anecdotes, or 
something else interesting about yourself, your 
family, or the community please write it down 
and drop it in our letterbox at the Hall. We will 
edit it and publish it in the Windellama News. 
A LOCKED POSTAL BOX IS AT THE FRONT 

OF THE HALL FOR THE COLLECTION OF 
ITEMS FOR PUBLICATION  

Items left in the box after the deadline will 
not be collected or included in the News 

 

Articles, ads etc may also be sent by email to 

windnews@goulburn.net.au 
 

Ads sent by email will not be put in the     
paper unless payment is received  

by the deadline. 

Notice to advertisers, article submitters & readers 
The Windellama News is published and authorised by the Windellama 
Progress Association Inc. Whilst every care has been taken in the      
production of the News & publishing to the web page on the community 
website, the editor takes no responsibility for any inaccuracies, errors or 
omissions. All such contributors by forwarding advertising, notices, &  
articles, agree to indemnify the publisher & warrant that the material is     
accurate & neither deceptive nor misleading, in breach of copyright,    
defamatory or in breach of any other laws & regulations. The responsibility 
for  advertisements complying with the Trade Practices Act lies with the    
person, company or agency submitting such for publication. 
Original material appearing in this newsletter is  copyright. It may be   
reproduced in part or in whole for the benefit of the community, provided 
that the source of the material is fully acknowledged. 
If you have any queries about using material from the Windellama News, 
please contact  Denise Johnson  (02 4844 5087)  

Our Policy on Receipts 
The Windellama News makes out a receipt for all advertising 
payments made to the paper. We don’t post out receipts to save 
cost and we assume that the appearance of the advertisement in 
the paper could normally be taken as proof of payment.  
If you require a posted receipt please include a stamped self-
addressed envelope with your payment. 

It would be greatly appreciated if anyone sending money to the 
Windellama News would include their name and address and a 
note saying what it was for and put it in a sealed envelope.  
This would avoid a lot of confusion and uncertainty .  
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Community Notice Board 

PARKINSON’S SUPPORT GROUP 
 
A local group has recently been formed to give    
support to people in Goulburn and outlying areas 
suffering from Parkinson’s Disease.  
The group is an informal gathering of sufferers, their 
carers and other family members or friends inter-
ested in attending.  
Guest speakers will be in attendance when avail-
able.  
Our numbers are growing each time we meet so why 
not come and have a cuppa with us. 
 

The get togethers are held at The Goulburn Workers 
Club on the 2nd Thursday of each month at 10:30am 
– please check at Reception as to which room the 
meeting will be held in. 
All interested parties are welcome to attend our get 
togethers. 
 

For further information, please contact  
Mick or Gill O’Connor on 4822-6732 (Home)  

or 0418 168 558 (Mobile) 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

At The Goulburn Base Hospital there is a wonderful 
Next of Kin Room.   
This was set up by the Goulburn Branch of The  
Australian Red Cross to be used by relatives of    
patients in intensive care and / or    emergency who 
live out of town. 
 

Thanks to a legacy left to us by Miss Edna Landri-
gan, who joined Red Cross in 1936 and retired in 
2001 aged 93, this project was able to be under-
taken. 
The room has been beautifully furnished and has 
two beds, a fridge, tea & coffee making facilities and 
its own bathroom.  There will soon be a TV and   
microwave. 
 

The peaceful feeling of this room has been much 
appreciated by those who have used it, who say it is 
so nice to have such a space to go to during a time 
of personal crisis. 
 

If you wish to use the room enquire at reception at 
the hospital re availability of the accommodation.     
A donation towards its upkeep would be gratefully 
accepted. 
 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact 
me on 4844 5518  
or email dlaughtane@smartchat.net.au. 
 

Marianne Ronayne, Hon. President,  
Goulburn Red Cross 

 

With Sympathy 
 

The community’s thoughts are with Sue Roberts and 
her family at this time with the passing of her mother 
Fay Kellond on Saturday 19th August. 
Many in the community extend their sincere wishes 
of condolence. 
 

Library Closure  
Goulburn, Crookwell and Yass Libraries will be 

closed on Monday 25th September. 
To ensure that Southern Tablelands Regional      
Library (STRL) clients receive the best possible ser-
vice, all library staff will be attending a one day train-
ing course on this date.  As STRL staff work at differ-
ent locations they do not get the opportunity to train 
together as one group.  We hope that our library us-
ers will understand how valuable it will be for all li-
brary staff to work together on this one occasion.  
We apologise for the inconvenience to library users 
but hope that members will benefit from improved 
library service as a result. 
 

** Goulburn Storytime has been cancelled for **  
Tuesday 5th September only. 

Storytime for pre-school age children is held weekly 
during school terms. 
Goulburn Library at 11:00am on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. 



The Windellama News             September 2006 

4 
www.windellama.com.au 

 

BOBCAT HIRE 
863 BOBCAT 

with attachments 
Experienced Operator 

David Lavender 
Quialigo 

Phone 4844 7078 
Mobile 0418 767 067 

 

A.F. & M.R. DAVEY 
 

TRACTOR &  
MACHINERY REPAIRS  

 
 
 
 
 
 

“IF  IN DOUBT, GIVE ARTHUR A SHOUT” 

ARTHUR DAVEY 
 

PH:     4822 8441 
MOB:   0409 651 517  

 

“Maxwell Park” 
379 Inverary Road, Bungonia 

Enjoying visitors ? 
Bring them in to the  

Goulburn Brewery  
for a couple of hours  

• Interesting conducted tours                     
11 a.m. & 3 p.m. Sundays 

• Lunch and Dinner daily 

• Morning & Afternoon Teas 

• Fine Ales and good old-fashioned food 

• Craft markets every 4th Saturday 
 

OPEN daily from 11 a.m. 
Bungonia Road 
(Beside the old Racecourse) 

Tel. 4821 6071 
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Community Notice Board 

National Simultaneous Storytime 2006 
Now in its sixth year, National Simultaneous Story-
time will take place on Friday 1 September 2006. 

The children's book, "Good 
Night, me", written by Andrew 
Daddo and illustrated by 
Emma Quay, will be read    
simultaneously at participating 
schools, libraries,   preschools, 
playgroups and other organisa-
tions throughout the country.  
 

 
On Saturday 12th August Windellama Garden Club 
held their annual appeal for the Cancer Council.  
Proceeds from the day netted over $1400. 
Mrs. B. Luton judged the funniest hat competition 
and the winners were: 
Ladies  S. Cornish 
Men  H. Cole 
Junior  Dillon James 
The Garden Club members extend our sincere 
thanks to our very capable auctioneer, Mrs. Luton 
and especially to Beryl Kremer for offering her home 
and facilities; and to all who gave their efforts for the 
day. 
As the saying goes ‘Everything sold like hot cakes’. 
 

Happy Birthday 
September is a busy month, the following people are     
celebrating their birthdays: 
Irene Turner, Pat Freebairn, Shirley Cornish, Cathy 
Meehan. 
Also to Irene Durbin (Irene Turner’s mum) who will 
be 87, many happy returns. 

Gouburn to Sydney Cycle Classic 
'The Goulburn' 

 
Goulburn welcomes NSW's oldest bicycle race the 
170km 'Goulburn to Sydney Cycle Classic' run from 
1902 to 1999, returning in 2006. 
 

This event will see several hundred riders with their 
crews stopping in Goulburn on the night of the 
23rd September in order to register & get a good 
night's rest before flagfall on Saturday morning 24th 
September at approx. 8.40am in Montague Street. 
 

Proudly sponsored by Goulburn Mulwaree Council. 
 

For more information: 
Macarthur Cycling Club Inc. 

Paul Hillbrick on (02) 9820 4011 
Michael Gleeson (02) 4655 1616 

Noel Lowry (02) 4655 1234 
 

Craft Days 
 

Now that the weather is warming up, Tuesday      
afternoon Craft at the Hall will be every Tuesday 
from September onwards. 
 
For more information please go to page 40. 

Sorry I haven’t written for while but everything’s been 
go, go, go.  We have had some really good results 
lately.  The best of all was the charging of a 26 year 
old male for the break and enter at the Tarago     
Service Station.  He has already pleaded guilty and 
given a custodial sentence. 
 

I have also charged a 50 year old male for another 
break and enter in town.  He is going to Court later 
this month.  Also a 14 year old male was cautioned 
and a 35 year old man charged with stealing on 
Braidwood Road.  These are some really fantastic 
results for the area. 
 

On a different note the NSW Police have released a 
new farm security assessment form.  I have copies 
of this form available for anyone that wants one.  If I 
am available I can also come out to your property to 
assist you in completing the form.  Just give me a 
ring if you want a form or me to come out. 
 

If you have any queries or problems don’t hesitate to 
give me a call on 4849 4411 or pay me a visit any-
time.  Remember you can now leave a message. 

 
Yours in Policing,          

Glenn ‘Butch’ Cassidy 

Police News 

Classified Advertisements 
Small classified advertisements are also placed 

in the Tarago Times free of charge. 
 
For Sale  Goats – 10 joined 3rd/4th cross      
         Boer does $100 ea Phone 4844 5225 
 
For Sale Portable professional Massage  
  Table, $180. Phone 4844 5087 
 
For Sale Local Natural  Soaps - Tea Tree, 
Broadleaf Peppermint Tree, Lemon Myrtle, etc. 
Phone 4844 5087 
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BUNGONIA  
      Constructions 

 *Weekenders  
 *Homesteads 

 *Loft Homes
 *Extensions 

 

 to Lock  Up  or to 
Completion 

 

also:  
Slabs and Footings,  
Kit Home and Shed 

Erection, Decks,  
Verandahs, Carports,  

Pergolas,  
Metal Roofing,   

all Carpentry etc. 
 

For all your Rural Building Needs 
ring Ralf 

4844 5339 

Lic. No.:28299C     

 

J. ARBALIS & SON 
LICENCE No. 127317C 

 

 BOBCAT HIRE 

CONCRETE STENCILLING 

BUILDING CONSTRUCTION 

CONCRETE & MINI-MIX SUPPLIER 
20,000 Gall. CONCRETE WATER TANKS 

 

PHONE / FAX 4849 4448 
or Mobile 0409 330 914     

OVAN 
REEK 
ONSTRUCTIONS C 

♦ Custom Built Computer Systems 

♦ Repairs  

♦ Upgrades 

♦ Internet Connections 

♦ Canon Printers, Scanners  

♦ Digital Cameras 

♦ Personalised Service 

Phone: 0428 503776 
Email: ajd@goulburn.net.au 

  A J D  

COMPUTER SYSTEMS 
ABN 69 477 929 176 

 

D & J RIGOLI 
 

HANDYMAN SERVICES 
& PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

ABN 43002820238 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
INTERIOR LINING  

SMALL RENOVATIONS 
SHED TO HOME CONVERSIONS   
PERGOLAS    VERANDAHS  
 PAINTING    TILING PAVING 

 

And much more… no job too big or small ! 
 

Will beat any reasonable quote 
 
 

Mobile: 0419 492 799 
 

Ph: 48 445393  Fax: 48 445163 
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10th Anniversary Celebration 
 

Windellama News is celebrating its’   
10th year of publication. 

We have decided to hold our celebration now in   
October in conjunction with the Hall’s 80th Birthday 
and with the School’s Party at the Hall. 

The date now is Saturday 28th October. 
 

We hope this has not inconvenienced any in the 
community. This enables all aspects and      
members of our large community to join in the 
fun. 
Looking forward to seeing you all there! 

Markets at Bungonia  
 

September 30th  
Saturday of the  
Long weekend 

 

9AM - 2PM 
 

A wild mix of country matters in a  
Beautiful historic rural Village of Bungonia  

 
Old wares, collectables, food , 

new items ,characters with stories to tell,  
plants, tastings-local olives and wines,  

treasures of craft, country cooking  
afternoon teas, books, and BBQ  

rural fire Service.  
 

Disabled access to Hall and toilets.  
 

Beautiful Bungonia Gorge close by. 
 

A real Community activity in a real community. 

Windellama Garden Club 
presents 

Trivia Night 
 
 
 

 
 

Saturday, 16th September  
 

Meals start at 6.30pm  
and Trivia starts at 8pm 

 

Prices are: 
$20 for the meals and trivia;  

children under 15 are half price;  
and $10 for Trivia only. 

 

The winning table receive  
a bottle of wine each  

 

Monster raffle 
 

Bookings are essential by  
Monday the 11th September 

 

For bookings ring  
Lynn on 4844 5029  

or  
Colleen on  4844 5207 

DIRECT SEEDING DEMONSTRATION  
on Saturday 30th September  

 
on the property of John and Kerry Quaratino 

 in Minshull Road, Windellama.   
 
Windellama Landcare invites all land owners in the 
area to join them. This will be a great learning curve 
for anyone interested in planting trees from seeds.  
 
Minshull Road is off Oallen Ford Road just north of 
Windellama Hall. It will be sign-posted on the day. 
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BRIAN’S  
AUTOSCREENS & GLASS 

Mirrors · Showers 
Mirror Wardrobes 

Windscreens · Glass 
Security Screens etc. 

440 Auburn St Goulburn 
Ph 4821 2633  Fax 4821 9133 

JOHNSON & SENDALL 
INCORPORATING MULLENS 

 

SOLICITORS - CONVEYANCERS 
 

13 MONTAGUE ST GOULBURN 2580 
 

PH (02) 4821 1588  
FAX (02) 4821 9850 

 
ABN 27 009 481 752 

REAL ESTATE AGENTS 
WOOL BROKERS – STOCK & STATION AGENTS 

 

JOHN SETTREE 
BRANCH MANAGER/AUCTIONEER 

 

Shop 4 148-158Sloane St                      Office:  02 48 211 311 
Goulburn NSW 2580                            Fax:  02 48 211 322 

PO Box 1310 Goulburn                          Mobile:   0429 455 233 
Email: Goulburn@rodwells.com.au          Home:   02 48 223 431 

 

Saturday September 16 
DALE JUNER 

 

Saturday 21 October 
STEVE EALES 

 

Saturday 18 November 
CAMILLE TE NAHU 

 
Saturday 18 November 

STUIE FRENCH 
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Coming Events… 
All at Windellama unless otherwise advised. 
October 
 

16th School resumes 
28th Party / Dance at the Hall 
TBA Clearance Sale - Timberlight 
 
November 
 

4th Small Farms Field Day 
18th Country Fair 

Windellama Hall 
Country Markets & 

Fire Brigade          
Open Day 

Old fashioned country charm 
 

Tea, Coffee, Scones, Soup, 
Cold Drinks,  

Sausage Sandwiches, 
Bacon & egg rolls,  
Ice Cream cones 

 

Many and varied stalls: 
Local homemade gifts, cakes, jams, cheese,  

deli delights, wine, olives, soaps, plants,  
second hand goods 

 

Sunday 17th September 
10am to 2pm 

 
We have room for more stall holders! 

 

For the cost of $16.50 (casual stall site) 
we can supply you with a table or  

you can bring your trailer. 
 

Contact George or Annemarie Webb 
on 4844 5038 

or 
markets@windellama.com.au 

Vale Ernest Leonard Haylan 
 
Our dear Grandpa, Ernest Leonard Haylan, ‘Len’, 
was born in Woodstock on August 7, 1917 and died 
August 1, 2006 in his 89th year. 
 

He was the fourth of eight children of Edward William 
and Sarah Jane Haylan, having 3 brothers and 4 
sisters. The family lived at Woodstock and grandpa 
attended Woodstock and Blossom Vale public 
schools. Blossom Vale was a small school of about 
12 students. He played football for Woodstock and 
has always had a passion for the game. After leaving 
school at age 14 he worked as a farmhand in Wood-
stock and then as a contract worker. 
 

In 1941 at Kempsey NSW Grandpa enlisted in the 
Australian Army and served in the 106th Australian 
Tank Attack Regiment in New Guinea. He served his 
country proud and in 1946 left the Australian Army. 
 

Grandpa met his loving wife, our grandma Nancy 
Barton at St. Marys, where both their families lived, 
and in 1951 they were married. They had three    
children, two sons Bruce, our father Daryl, and a 
daughter Glenda, of whom they are very proud. 
 

In 1959 Grandpa drew a soldiers settlers block at 
Tarago. They built a home and established the farm 
that is ‘Kywong’. Life was never easy at Kywong but 
Grandpa never complained and faced every       
hardship head on. They watched their children grow 
there and have many happy memories of their life on 
the farm and married life together for the past 55 
years. 
 

Grandpa lived on the farm until 2004 when he retired 
and purchased a nice home in Harden on a large 
block, where he enjoyed his gardening and shared 
his vegetables with family and neighbours. 
 

We have fond memories of Grandpa and his farm he 
was so proud of. Helen helping plant the trees that 
are now so tall; collecting pine cones for Grandpa to 
start the fire; collecting eggs; (shearing season was 
one of my favourite times and I was probably more 
of a hindrance than help); riding on the back of the 
truck through the paddocks; checking the boundary 
fences on his motorbike. Grandpa would read us the 
messages the fairies had written on the ‘squiggly 
gums’ and watching his beloved South Sydney play 
football. But most of all we remember at the end of 
the day when the work was done he would sit on the 
back verandah overlooking the paddocks and have a 
cold Tooheys. 
 

Uncle Bruce now runs Kywong and has made 
Grandpa so happy knowing that the farm is in such 
good hands. 
 

Grandpa in his last days told us of dreams he had of 
being on the farm again, his memory will be with us 
for the rest of our lives. 
As we lay him to rest we honour our dear Grandpa. 
 

Helen Sheather & Kristy Haylan 
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GOULBURN BATTERY FACTORY 
&  

AUTO ELECTRICAL 
  

 

MOBILE AIR CONDITIONING 
 

Mobile unit  
specialising in all makes of  

cars,  
trucks,  

earthmoving  
and farm equipment 

 
 

Brad and Rod 
11 Bruce St Goulburn 2580 

 
Phone B.H. and A.H. (02) 4822 4455 

Fax (02) 4822 4410 


